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P-ROCEEDI-NGS
(9:31 a.m)

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU: Wl |, good norning,
| adi es and gentl enmen and wel cone to the Board of
Zoni ng Adjustnent's June 17, 2026 public hearing.
WIIl we please come to order? M nane is Mchelle
Pourciau, Chair of the District of Colunbia Board of
Zoning Adjustnent. Joining ne today are Board
Menmbers Vice Chair Paul Goldstein and fromthe
Zoni ng Conm ssi on we have Conm ssioner Joseph
| mamura. And during our first session today we are
joined by both chairnen, Zoning Conm ssion Chairnman
Ant hony Hood and Zoni ng Comm ssi oner Gaen Wight. |
want to thank you all, we’ve got a full house of
zoning Wth us today.

On June 16 2026, the Board entered into a
cl osed neeting session for the purpose of obtaining
| egal advice fromcounsel. This closed neeting was
voted upon previously in a public setting to be held
for the purpose of obtaining | egal advice from our
counsel and deliberate, but not vote on contested
cases on today’'s agenda. Wil e discussions were
hel d, there were no deci sions nade.

Today’ s neeting and hearing agendas are

avai |l able on the Ofice of Zoning's website. Please
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be advised that this proceeding is being recorded by
a court reporter and is al so webcast |ive via Wbex
and YouTube Live. The video of the webcast will be
avai l able on the Ofice of Zoning' s website after

today’ s hearing. Accordingly, everyone who is

i stening on Webex or by tel ephone will be nuted
during the hearing. |If you experience difficulty
accessi ng Webex or with your tel ephone call-in, then

pl ease call our O fice of Zoning hotline nunber at
202-727-5471 to receive Webex login or call-in
I nstructions.

Today we will begin our decision neeting
session foll owed by our hearing session. Please be
advi sed that we do not take any public testinony on
our neeting session. Public testinony will be taken
during the hearing session. |In today’ s hearing
session, everyone who is |listening on Wbex or by
tel ephone wll be nuted during the hearing, and only
persons who have signed up to participate or testify
wi Il be unnuted at the appropriate tine. Please
state your nane and hone address before providing
oral testinony or your presentation. O al
presentations should be l[imted to a sunmary of your
nost inportant points. Wen you are finished

speaki ng, please nute your audio so that your
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m crophone no | onger is picking up sound or
background noi se.

Al'l persons planning to testify either in
favor or opposition should have signed up in
advance. They wll be called by nane to testify.
By signing up to testify all participants conpl eted
the oath or affirmation as required by Subtitle Y
Section 408.7. Requests to enter evidence at the
time of an online virtual hearing, such as witten
testinony or additional supporting docunents ot her
than live video, which nmay not be presented as part
of the testinony, may be all owed pursuant to
Subtitle Y Section 103.13.

The order of procedure for speci al
exceptions and variances is pursuant to Subtitle Y
Section 409. Tine constraints for hearing testinony
wi |l be maintained pursuant to Subtitle Y Sections
408. 2 and 408.3. Once again, if you experience
difficulty accessi ng Webex or with your tel ephone
call-in, or if you have forgotten to sign up 24
hours prior to hearing then please call our office’s
only hotline nunber at 202-727-5471 to sign up to
testify and to receive Wbex login or call-in
I nstructions.

At the concl usion of each case, an
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I ndi vi dual who was unable to testify because of
technical issues nmay file a request for |leave to
file a witten version of the planned testinony to
the record within 24 hours follow ng the concl usion
of public testinony in the hearing.

| f additional witten testinony is
accepted, then parties will be allowed a reasonabl e
tinme to respond as determ ned by the Board. The
Board will then nmake its decision at its next
neeting session, but no later than 48 hours after
the hearing. At the conclusion of the Board's
deci si on neeting session or hearing session, the
O fice of Zoning in consultation with the chair,
Wl determ ne whether a full summary order may be
issued. A full order is required when the decision
it contains is adverse to a party, including an
affected ANC. A full order may al so be needed if
the Board s decision differs fromthe Ofice of
Pl anni ng’ s recomendati on.

Al t hough the Board favors the use of
summary orders whenever possible, an applicant may
not request the Board to issue such an order. And
finally, the District of Colunbia Adm nistrative
Procedures Act requires that the public hearing on

each case be held in the open before the public.
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However, pursuant to Sections 405(b) and 406 of that
Act, the Board may, consistent with its rules and
procedure and the Act, enter into a closed neeting
In a case of purposes of seeking | egal counsel on a
case pursuant to D.C. Oficial Code Section 2-
575(b) (4) and/or deliberating on a case pursuant to
D.C. Oficial Code Section 2-575(b)(13), but only
after providing the necessary public notice, and in
the case of an energency cl osed neeting, after
taking a roll call vote.

Madam Secretary, do you have any
prelimnary matters? | do think that at this point
| want to announce that we will be having a cl osed
sessi on next week.

(No audi bl e response.)

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. The next item on our
agenda is a vote for the Board to hold a cl osed
neeti ng on Tuesday, June 23, 2026. This session is
being held in order for the Board to receive | egal
advice fromits counsel regarding the cases noted on
t he agenda for our next hearing date, which is June
24, 2026. That neeting and to preserve the
attorney-client privilege between the Board and its
attorney pursuant to D.C. Oficial Code Section 2-
575(b) 4(a) and to deliberate but not vote on the
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contested cases pursuant to D.C. Oficial Code
Section 2-575(b)13. | will ask the secretary to
provide the |ist of cases on that agenda.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: The cases on the June
24 agenda are 21329 of Stephen Jackson, 20974A of DC
Chi natown Hotel Oawner LLC, 21435 of Yosef Asnel ash
and Mery, LLC, 21436 of St. Joseph’s on Capitol Hill
Catholic Church, Inc., 21439 of 1908 Irving Street,
LLC, 21444 of Gordon Seagrave, and 21445 of Mehnet
Onur Ozl u and Romai n Bor des.

BZA CHAIR POURCIAU:. And 1'd Iike to now

ask for a notion to enter into cl osed session — or
| wll enter a notion, sorry, to enter into a cl osed
sessi on on June 23, 2026. |s there a second?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Second.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. The noti on has been
seconded. WIIl the secretary now pl ease take a roll
call vote?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Pl ease respond to the
Chair’s notion to hold a closed neeting with the
counsel on June 23 at 2:00 p.m Chair Pourciau?

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Vice Chair Col dstein?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: And Dr. | manura?
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COWMM SSI ONER | MAMURA:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Staff would record the
vote as 3 to 0O to 2 to approve the notion nmade by
Chair Pourciau and seconded by Vice Chair Col dstein.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. The notion passes.
The Board will neet in closed session on Tuesday,
June 23, 2026 at 2:00 p.m Thank you so nuch.
Madanme Secretary, would you please call the first
decision itemfor us?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Yes, just wanted to
note a schedul e change for today. The tine
ext ensi on request nunber 20716A of A Street
Devel opnent LLC has been adm nistratively
rescheduled to July 22, 2026 to that public neeting.

The first case in the Board' s public
nmeeting session is Application No. 21416 of Eastern
Avenue Holdings Ill, LLC. As anended, this is a
self-certified application pursuant to Subtitle X §
901.2 for a Special Exception under Subtitle U § 421
all ow a new residential devel opnent. And under
Subtitle F § 201.4 to allow a 1.084 area ratio in a
vol untary inclusionary devel opnent.

This is for the creation of nine additional
dwel ling units in an existing 15-unit apartnent

house with a three-story rear addition to an
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existing three-story detached building. It’s
| ocated in the RA-1 zone at 1342 Eastern Avenue,
Nort heast Sqg. 5172, Lot 0809. This hearing was
conpl eted on June 3. The Board requested additional
information fromthe applicant, which is in Exhibits
33 through 331 and participating in the hearing were
Chair Pourciau, Vice Chair Coldstein, Board Menber
Li ndsj o, and Chai r man Hood.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you Madane
Secretary. | guess we'd like to discuss this case.
Chai rman Hood, would you like to begin the
di scussion on this item please?

ZC CHAIR HOOD: | sure will, Madane Chair.

First of all let nme say good norning to everyone.

Madanme Chair, on this case, Application No. 21416
Eastern Avenue Holdings 111, LLC, the relief that
was requested as we all know, as we heard this case,
Subtitle W21 to allow a new residenti al devel opnent
24-unit apartnent house, and to just reiterate what
Secretary Mehlert was nentioned, under Subtitle
F201.4 to Lot 108 floor area ratio in a voluntary
I ncl usi onary devel opnent .

After reviewing this case, | know | pushed
for sone other things that may not necessarily be

germane but | think it was very inportant that the
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record be conpl ete because of the concerns that were
expressed to us in opposition about displacenment. |
know di spl acenent is not necessarily in front of the
Board, but for nme, | had to have a confort level to
make sure that those who are going to be noved
around, or whatever’s going to happen, that there
was sonme type of systemin place.

At the tine that we heard this case —-
first of all et ne back up and say | think it neets
t he devel opnent standards when | | ook at the relief
requested, it neets the built elenents standards, as
wel |l as the voluntary inclusionary devel opnent which
I's being asked for, which it increases certain areas
whi ch gives nore hei ght or whatever the case may be,
| think it neets all of that.

My concern was the addressing of the human
bei ngs who were in and around the project. There
was nothing in the record at the tinme that showed us
how people were going to be treated. Wile it’s not
necessarily part of the review process for the BZA |
think it’s inportant as we go through these
processes that our record reflects that we have done
our due diligence. 1|’ve been around enough for
years our |egal counsel, ny |legal counsel at the

time has told ne that dislocation was not in ny
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purview. The courts say otherwise. And |’'ve
| earned that over the years. So | know that sone of
the things that |’'ve asked for in this case were not
in our purview, but if it’s ever challenged, | want
to make sure we’'ve done our due diligence because we
don't really have that. At least |I don’t know of
any case law, any ruling on this. | know sone
t hi ngs have been cited. But either way, it neets
t he devel opnent standards according to the BZA rules
and regul ations. The relief requested. Wat gives
me anot her confort |evel is when | rehash after the
applicant — and | want to thank the applicant for
subm tting, regardl ess of whether it was applicable
or not for submtting how people will be treated.
think that's very inportant. And | want to thank
t he applicant for doing that.

And also | want to, when | | ook at what the
applicant has and the ANC, it gives ne a confort
| evel to nove forward. | have no issues with it
because as far as our review is concerned it neets
that review, and | would ask, and I think because of
what we asked for, | think we have a nore conplete
record to nove forward our thoughts being requested
of the BZA. That's all | really had to say, | don't

see any issues with this. | will be ready to vote
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in favor. Thank you.
BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Vice Chair Col dstein,

woul d you like to add anythi ng?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N.  Thank you very much,

and thank you Conmm ssioner Hood. | think very well
said. | do want to note that the applicant did
revi se the plans based on Ofice of Planning
fronting and our suggestion regarding the HVAC unit
| ocations. | appreciated the change that was nade.
Additionally | believe there was sone di scussion

about a DDOT curb cut wdth issue. MW nenory is

that this is an issue that will continue the need to

be di scussed with DDOT going forward, but it's nore
of a public space issue and | ess of a BZA issue.

Pl ease correct ne if anyone has a different nenory

of that. | agree wth Chairman Hood, | believe the
standards have been net, and that’s all | had to
add.

BZA CHAIR POURCIAU. |I'd just |ike to add
it was Vice Chair Goldstein and |, it was our first

nmeeting, and | want to thank Chairman Hood on his

| eadership on this item | think we |earned a | ot

fromyour |eadership on this, and | think we’ll have

a better decision for it. So having said all that,

woul d soneone |like to nake a notion pl ease?

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.
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Chai r man Hood?

ZC CHAIR HOOD: Yes, I'll make the notion
and thank you for those nice comments. You all did
a fabulous job for your first day. |[I’'ll just say
that. | would nove that we approve with the
di scussi ons captured and noted Application No. 21416
of Eastern Avenue Holdings IIl, LLC and | ask for a
second.

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEIN.  Second.

ZC CHAIR HOOD: WMadane Chair, you can carry
the notion. |'mused to carrying it but you can
carry it, you can be the carrier.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Madane Secretary, we'd
like to hear the call for the vote please.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Pl ease respond to
Chai rman Hood's notion to approve the application.
Chai r Pourci au?

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Vice Chair Col dstein?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEIN:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Chairman Hood?

ZC CHAI R HOOD:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: And | will note that
there was an absentee ballot submtted by Board

Menber Lindsjo and her vote was to deny the

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.
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application. So staff would report the vote as 3 to
1 to 1 to approve Application No. 21416 on the
noti on made by Chairman Hood and seconded by Vice
Chair ol dstein.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Madane Secretary,

woul d you i ntroduce the next case please?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Next is Application No.

21420, Eastern Avenue Holdings Il1l, LLC. This is a
self-certified application pursuant to Subtitle X §
901.2 for a special exception under Subtitle U § 421
to allow a new residential developnent. This
project is a consolidation of two existing apartnent
houses, each in a three-story detached building for
29 units total, with a three-story addition to
create 18 new units of 47 total. This project is
| ocated in the RA-1 zone at 1106 and 1112 Eastern
Avenue, Northeast, Sg. 5201, Lots 800 and 801. This
heari ng was conpleted on June 3 and the court
requested additional information fromthe applicant
and exhibits, 32 through 32I. Again participating
in the hearing were Chair Pourciau, Vice Chair
Gol dstein, Board Menber Lindsjo, and Chairnman Hood.
BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you very nuch.
s there discussion on this one? Again, Chairmn

Hood?

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.
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ZC CHAIR HOOD: Well thank you, Madane

Chair.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU:. Thank you.

ZC CHAIR HOOD: I'Ill handle this one as
well. Again Application No. 21420 of Eastern Avenue
Holdings 111, LLC. | do know that again | believe

the relief in front of the BZA that was requested
has been satisfied. | think the nmerits in this
case, while asked for additional information, which
has been gotten with the relocation | think still
very warranted. And also | do want to echo what
Enpower DC had nentioned in there, and it’s about
peopl e.

And what Enpower DC basically was saying,
there were certain conditions and things that we
would i ke to at least point to. And I know |||
| eave this up to the legal folks, at least if they
could point to the — | know that they can’'t nake it
a condition, I do know Ofice of Planning's
proposi ng sone conditions so | would inplenent that
as well, but as far as the relocation, | don’t know,
but you don’t have to answer ne know, but | just ask
the legal folks to always nention that there was a
relocation plan, even though if you can't find it,

if you can’t understand, but it’Il be on the record
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fromny conversati on.

| think it neets the relief and it neets
the revi ew standards under the BZA rul es and
regul ations and | don’t have any further conment,
and | would ask ny coll eagues to opi ne and add
addi tional information, the sane as the other case.

| appreciate the applicant providing the rel ocation
plan which | think is very inportant. Again while
It has not been challenged, it doesn’t nean it’s not
a part of our ruling. And I’'Il just leave it at
that. So thank you Madane Chair, | will be voting
in favor of this application.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU: Thank you so nuch.
Vice Chair Goldstein, would you like to add
anyt hi ng?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Yeah, just one
thing, but | also want to again say to Conm ssi oner
Hood t hank you very much for your guidance on this
one and appreciate your analysis of the tenant
rel ocation issue that we were confronted wth.

| do want to say the O fice of Planning
proposed a — | believe a condition to condition
their approval on the | andscape and trash rel ocation
plan. M understanding is they did not say there

was any deficiency wth what was proposed, but they
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wanted to highlight it as part of their approval. |
don't see a need to call it out as a condition of
any approval, it’s in the plan set that was
submtted and just rely on their general support.

So that’s the only thing | have to add. | believe
overall the applicant has net the criteria for W21
relief. Thank you.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Thank you. | have
nothing further to add, other than again to thank
Chai rman Hood for his | eadership, and | want to
thank Vice Chair Goldstein for his thoroughness on
these applications. |Is there a notion? Chairnman
Hood, would you like to make a notion on this?

ZC CHAIR HOOD: Yes, thank you. | would
agree wwth the vice chair. | definitely have no
probl ens, but the condition I'd like the way it’'s —-
it’s very well stated so | appreciate his
t hor oughness in not just this case, but all since
| ve been watching himthe |ast three weeks, it has
been. So with that | would nove that we approve
Application No. — wait a mnute, do | have — okay,
| was about to call the wong case — okay, | nove
t hat we approve Application No. 21420 as captured
and di scussed and ask for a second.

VICE CHAIR GOLDSTEIN:  1’'I1 second that.

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

18

(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealgross.com


https://nealrgross.com/

© 00 N oo o b~ W DN PP

N D N N MDD P P P PP PP PP kPP
o A W N P O © 00 N O O b W N B+, O

19

Thank you.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you. Madane
Secretary, would you please call the vote?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Pl ease respond to
Chai rman Hood’'s notion to approve the application.
Chai r Pourci au?

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Vice Chair Col dstein?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Chairnman Hood?

ZC CHAI R HOOD: Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: And there is another
absentee ball ot from Board Menber Lindsjo and her
vote is to deny the application. So staff would
record the vote as 3 to 1 to 1 to approve
Application No. 21420 on the notion made by Chairman
Hood and seconded by Vice Chair Col dstein.

BZA CHAIR POURCI AU:. Very good. Qur next
case, | want to thank you, Chairnman Hood.

ZC CHAIR HOOD: Thank you, you all have a
great day.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  You too.

ZC CHAIR HOOD: And | hope the applicant
understands that relocation is very inportant to at

| east ne, and |’ msure others as well. You all have
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a great day.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you for bringing
it up. | think at our last neeting they were a | ot
nore serious and renorseful and I think we got to
this point because they were really good with
sharing the details, so we’'re joined by Conmm ssioner
Wight and she was also really a pleasure to work
with in our second neeting, again, Vice Chair
Goldstein and |, and also Ms. Lindsjo, we were all
SO new, so your guidance has been really
appreci ated. Madane Secretary, our next case,
pl ease?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Next is 21431 of
Eastern Avenue Holdings IIl, LLC. This is a self-
certified application pursuant to Subtitle X § 901.2
for special exceptions under Subtitle U 8§ 421 to
all ow a new residential devel opnent and under
Subtitle C 8§ 703.2, the m ni mum vehicl e parking
space requirenents of Subtitle C 8§ 701.5. This is
for the creation of ten additional dwelling units in
an existing 18-unit apartnment house with a three-
story rear addition to an existing three-story
detached building. It’'s located in the RA-1 zone at
1218 Eastern Avenue, Northeast Sg. 5202, Lot 43.

The Board heard this case | ast week on June 10 and
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schedul ed for decision. Participating are Chair
Pourciau, Vice Chair Col dstein, Board Menber
Li ndsj o, and Conm ssi oner Wi ght.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU Thank you. |'d like
to open this up for discussion now and | don’t know
If Vice Chair or Comm ssioner Wight, who would |ike
to open the discussion?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Ei t her way.

Comm ssioner Wight, I’mhappy to defer to you if
you d like to go first, or | can start.

COW SSI ONER WRI GHT:  1'Il just say two
qui ck sentences which are that this case had the
sane relocation issues as the two that we just
di scussed. Again, | feel |like we have gotten sone
good responses to the questions about relocation. |
al so note that if there are concerns about how
relocation is handl ed, there are other governnent
agencies in the District of Colunbia that deal
specifically with that issue, it's really not in the
purview of the BZA. And that the relief that’s
bei ng requested is pretty insignificant, just one
par ki ng space. There are no parking spaces now, and
just elimnating one, and the addition of the unit.

So | think this is pretty straightforward and |

definitely think it neets the standards for the
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speci al exceptions and |I’'Il be supporting it. That
was nore than two sentences | reali ze.

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  But hel pful
sentences, so thank you very nmuch. | agree with
your statenents. The additional sentences as well.

| think the applicant has net the criteria for the
U421 relief. The parking relief is only for one
space. M understanding is that it’s not feasible
to provide the parking, there’s an unapproved all ey,
DDOT had no objection to that approach. | do want
to conmment on one item the Ofice of Planning
ref erenced, which was the reconmmendati on or
condition providing a playground onsite. And the
applicant addressed fromtheir perspective that that
was not sonething they would support and they gave a
nunber of reasons during the hearing.

| would tend to agree wth the applicant
that al though generally it’s nice to have, | don't
think there’'s any reason or condition the relief
requested by having a pl ayground provi ded, so |
woul d not support that condition fromthe Ofice of
Planning. OQherwse | think the applicant, as |
menti oned, has net the standards for relief, and |
have nothing further to add. Thank you.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU:. Thank you. | think

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.
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|"d just like to add these four cases were a little
tricky for us even though sonmewhat basic, but the
| eadership of our conmm ssioners in both the hearings
really helped to guide us toward a path for
deci sion-making and | want to thank Comm ssi oner
Wight for that. And Conmm ssioner Wight, would
you, or Vice Chair Goldstein |ike to offer a notion
now?

COW SSIONER WRIGHT: |1'd be glad to offer
a notion. | nove that the BZA approve Application
No. 21431 of Eastern Avenue Hol dings, LLC and this
Is for the property at 1218 Eastern Avenue, and it
is for two special exceptions for a new residenti al
devel opnent and for exenption fromthe m ni num
par ki ng space requirenents. And this would be
Wi t hout the condition about the playground. And |
ask for a second.

VICE CHAIR GOLDSTEIN.  I'Il second.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU:. Excellent. Could you
pl ease call the vote, Secretary Mehlert?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Pl ease respond to
Comm ssioner Wight’s notion to approve the
application. Chair Pourciau?

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU: Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Vice Chair Col dstein?
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VI CE CHAIR GOLDSTEIN:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Conmi ssioner Wi ght?

COMM SSI ONER VWRI GHT:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: And there is an
absentee ballot from Board Menber Lindsjo and her
vote is to deny the application. So staff would
record the vote as 3 to 1to 1 to approve
Application No. 21431 on the notion nade by
Conm ssi oner Wight and seconded by Vice Chair
CGol dst ei n.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Excel l ent, thank you.
And woul d you please call the |ast decision case?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Next is Application No.
21433 584-B of Eastern Avenue Holdings IIl, LLC, as
amended. This is a self-certified application
pursuant to Subtitle X § 901.2 for speci al
exceptions under Subtitle U § 421 to allow a new
residential devel opnent, and under Subtitle F §
201.4 to allowa 1.08 floor area ratio in a
voluntary inclusionary developnent. This is for the
creation of five additional dwelling units in an
exi sting 15-unit apartnment house wth a three-story
rear addition to an existing three-story detached
bui | di ng.

It’s located in the RA-1 Zone at 1206
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Eastern Avenue Northeast, Sq. 5202, Lot 44. The
Board heard this case | ast week on June 10 and
schedul ed for decision. Participating are Chair
Pourci au, Vice Chair Coldstein, Board Menber

Li ndsj o, and Conmi ssi oner Wi ght.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you so nuch

Madanme Secretary. |s there discussion on this item

Conmi ssi oner Wi ght?

COWM SSI ONER WRIGHT: | was going to |et
Conm ssi oner Goldstein go — | nean, Board Menber
Gol dst ei n.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Yes.

COWM SSI ONER WRI GHT:  If he’s interested.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Excel | ent.

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Happy to. Again
this is another case that presented tenant
rel ocation issues, as has been stated previously
this is outside the purview of the Board of Zoning
Adjustnment. Qur authority does not extend to

construction code or rental housing law. There are

ot her agencies that are better situated to deal with

t hose i ssues now and on an ongoi ng basis, and the

Board of Zoni ng Adj ustnent.

| mglad we had the opportunity to air sone

of these issues, get things into the record.
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There’s the Deanwood Citizens Association that's
been actively involved. The ANC has been actively
I nvol ved, and |’ m hopeful that commtnents are |ived
up to, and that the best and satisfactory solutions
can be reached. Unfortunately they’' re outside of
the BZA authority.

| would say that this application as well
nmeets the special exception standards that are
requested, U421 as well as | believe this one had
voluntary inclusionary devel opnent too. The record
is full, the Ofice of Planning was supportive, and
| think it’s ready for approval. |It’'s only an
addition of five units so this is actually a pretty
smal | addition generally to what’'s there. So, does
any ot her board nenber have anything to add?

COW SSI ONER WRI GHT: | don’t have anyt hi ng
to add. | think you covered the issues well, and |
amready to support this application.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Excellent. | agree
with the aforenmentioned statements. Vice Chair
Gol dstein, did you want to enter a notion now?

VICE CHAIR GOLDSTEIN:  Sure. | amnmaking a
notion to approve Application No. 21433, 1206
Eastern Avenue, Northeast for the relief as captured

and read by the secretary.
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COW SSI ONER WRI GHT: | second that, and
just specifically the relief that they' re requiring
are speci al exceptions under Subtitle U 421 to all ow
a new residential devel opnent which wll be a 20-
unit apartnent house and Subtitle § 201.4 to all ow
1.08 floor area ratio in a voluntary inclusionary
devel opnent. And with that | second the notion.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you,

Comm ssioner. Madane Secretary, would you call the
vot e pl ease?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Pl ease respond to the
vice chair’s notion to approve the application.

Chai r Pourci au?

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Vice Chair ol dstein?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Conm ssioner Wi ght?

COW SSI ONER WRI GHT:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: And there is an
absentee ball ot from Board Menber Lindsjo and her
vote is to deny the application. Staff will record
the vote as 3 to 1 to 1 to approve Application No.
21433 on the notion made by Vice Chair CGoldstein and
seconded by Conm ssioner Wi ght.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Excellent. Madane
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Secretary, do we need a notion for final orders at
this tine or after the next item or?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: No, not today.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU: W don't need it?
kay, thank you. So we’'ll proceed. Thank you,
Conmi ssi oner Wi ght.

COWM SSI ONER WRI GHT: Have a great rest of

your day.

BZA CHAIR POURCIAU. It’s so good seeing
you. | look forward to seeing you at your next
rotation.

COWM SSI ONER WRI GHT:  Mm hnmm

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Yeah.

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEI N:  Thank you.

BZA CHAIR POURCI AU. You're wel come. W'l
proceed to the tinme extension. Madane Secretary,
woul d you introduce that please?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Yes, next is a tine
extensi on request, No. 20584-B of King's Creek, LLC
This is a request pursuant to Subtitle Y § 705.2
for a two year extension of the validity of order in

Application No. 20584, issued on March 30, 2022.
Project originally approved, a 33-unit apartnent
house in a four-story building located in RA-2/RC
zone at 2329 Chanplain Street, Northwest, Square
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2563, Lot 113.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Chanplain Street,
Northeast | believe. |Is there any discussion about
this item any concerns about a tinme extension here?

(No audi bl e response.)

BZA CHAIR POURCI AU. No? GCkay. So enter a
notion to approve a tinme extension on this item |Is
t here a second?

VI CE CHAIR GOLDSTEIN. | second.

COW SSI ONER | MAMURA: |’ Il defer to Vice
Chair ol dstein.

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you. WMadane
Secretary, would you call the vote pl ease?

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Pl ease respond to the
chair’s notion to approve the tine extension request
to March 30, 2028. Chair Pourciau?

BZA CHAI R POURCI AU.  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Vice Chair ol dstein?

VI CE CHAI R GOLDSTEIN:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: And Dr. | manura?

COW SSI ONER | MAMURA:  Yes.

SECRETARY MEHLERT: Staff would record the
vote as 3 to 0 to 2 to approve Application No.
20584B on the notion nmade by Chair Pourciau and

seconded by Vice Chair Gol dstein.
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BZA CHAI R POURCI AU. Thank you,
those are all the itens on our neeting agenda.

(Wher eupon, the above-entitled matter went

off the record at 10:09 a.m)
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CERTI FI CATE

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript was
duly recorded and accurately transcribed under ny
direction; further, that said transcript is a true
and accurate record of the proceedings; and that |
am nei ther counsel for, related to, nor enployed by
any of the parties to this action in which this
matter was taken; and further that | amnot a

rel ative nor an enpl oyee of any of the parties nor
counsel enployed by the parties, and I am not
financially or otherwise interested in the outcone

of the action.

Court Reporter
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